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	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Progress has been achieved since the last report to Committee in respect of:

A draft work programme has been produced.

Further project briefs have been developed for the environmental services aspects of the review.

Public consultation has now taken place for some elements of the review.

The Directors of Development and Environmental Services have scheduled monthly meetings to drive the review forwards.

The panel met on 22nd February and 22nd March and are next scheduled to meet on 26th April. 
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DETAILS
Members requested, at the 19th February, 2001, Scrutiny Committee meeting, that future updates be accompanied by a work programme.  A draft programme has now been produced and is appended to this report (Appendix 1).

The programme includes project briefs produced since the February Scrutiny Committee meeting and contains dates/resources as far as has so far been ascertained.  Further work will be undertaken to complete the outstanding areas of the programme as soon as possible.

The survey referred to in the February update has now been sent to 100 members of the public who had contacted the highway maintenance service in the last year.  The closing date for the return of surveys has now passed, and a return rate in excess of 60% has been achieved.  Further on-street interviews have taken place during March, and surveys have now been sent to Elected Members and Community Committees.

Analysis of the consultation so far is currently underway.

The member panel met, as planned, on 22nd February and 22nd March.  At these meetings progress to date on the review was discussed and members were brought up to date on the project briefs and the draft programme.  Panel members have been requested to assist the review by being involved in reality checking.  Notes of the last two meetings of the panel are included as Appendices 2 and 3 to this report.

The Directors of Development and Environmental Services have decided to hold a monthly progress and issues meeting in order to accelerate progress on the review, and to ensure they are up to date on the issues and approach which will eventually become subject to inspection next year.  The Directors have agreed that these meetings will be held on the fourth Thursday of each month and will be chaired by the external review team leader, Jez Leaper, from KPMG.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCR/ESC090401A.DOC

